
                                                                                        APPROVED MINUTES

Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes

May 23, 2023
Members present:  Chairman Mike Smith, Michael Meehan, Jason Call, Gil Finch, Bob Roy, Mark Gross 
Absent:  Kevin Meehan, Select Board’s representative
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary; Diane Allard
Minutes
Michael Meehan made the motion to approve the May 9, 2023, meeting minutes as edited, seconded by Bob Roy.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous. 
Consultation – Scott and Lisa Neuman – Boundary Line Adjustment

Scott and Lisa Neuman have property off Old Cherry Mountain Road, Map 17, Lots 10B and 10C.  Each lot is reached by 50’ rights-of-way.  The Neuman want to apply for a boundary line adjustment between the two lots which will reduce the size of Lot 10C and increase the size of Lot 10B.  They had a new question for the Board regarding deeds.  They are asking about extending the right-of-way across the King’s lot (Lot 10A) to both of their lots (Lots 10B and 10C).  The Neumans were advised to make sure the 50’ rights-of-way and their possible uses be clearly delineated in any new deeds.  However, regulations require that only one driveway or right-of-way serve no more than two lots.  It is possible the Neumans could apply to the Zoning Board of Adjustment for a variance to allow this.  The Planning Board might also recommend the existing right-of-way to Lot 10C be abandoned if the new right-of-way is allowed.
Communications
Diane Allard has been appointed as an alternate member of the Planning Board.  She needs to take her oath of office with the town clerk.  She was given a copy of the Planning Handbook for reference.
Chairman Smith reported on communications received from Chairman Brown of the Select Board regarding a Planning Board memo sent to the Select Board by the Board secretary at the direction of the Planning Board.  Most of the language in the memo can be found in the Planning Board meeting minutes of May 9, 2023.  At that meeting the Planning Board members thought they were being asked, as has happened previously, to comment on the building permit submitted for the new club house at the Waumbek golf course property to provide information to the Select Board.  The Planning Board had several questions about the permit they felt should be asked by the Selectmen before the Selectmen made their final decision.  It is important the town’s Land Use Ordinance be understood and adhered to.  The Planning Board felt these were fair questions but not meant to challenge the Select Board’s authority to make the final decision on any permit.      
Unfinished Business
The Board continued their work on formulating new regulations for campgrounds working from an outline prepared by the Board secretary and updated by the Board chairman to make the discussions more directed.  Minimum requirement for size of the site (in acres), minimum size of campsites (in square feet), maximum occupancy of persons per campsite, minimum setback requirements and screening, access from public roads, and minimum interior road requirements were all discussed.  Board members were asked to review the town’s road standards available on the town’s website.  The Board secretary was asked to contact Fire Chief Milligan for his input on emergency vehicles requirements.  The Board will continue work on these regulations at their next meeting.  
The Board’s next regular meeting date is June13, 2023.
Michael Meehan made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Bob Roy.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:23 p.m.

_______________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board  
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